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Question #1:  If 
you’re elected, what 
will be your top two 
priorities for the city, 
and what actions will 
you take to address 
them within your first 
six months in office 

1. Water quality  
2. Controlling density 
and intensity 

Water Quality -
Appropriate funds 
towards quality 
improvement 
Request for 
Information regarding 
Reuse vendors is 
completed as 
requested by the 
Waterways Advisory 
Committee (WAC) 
Data is obtained 
regarding Gulf waters 
further off shore 
Enforce Fertilizer 
Ordinance 
-Implement the Rental 
Ordinance in a timely 
fashion. 

My top priority will be 
to get several projects 
launched to determine 
how best to improve 
the water quality in our 
canals.  I will work with 
my colleagues and city 
staff to seek state and 
federal grants a 
variety of projects to 
reduce nitrogen and 
phosphorus and 
increase oxygen in our 
canals, and see which 
experiments drive the 
best results.  Second 
will be to commission 
a Charter Review 
Commission for the 
City, to be composed 
of citizen volunteers 
who will review our 25 
year old Charter and 
determine whether the 
current governmental 
structure remains 
appropriate for Marco 
Island, or whether 
changes should be 
considered . 

The most major of our 
challenges is our 
water quality within 
our canals and 
surrounding areas. 
Secondly, we need to 
address the next 25 
years of growth while 
trying to balance a 
small island feel with a 
growing population. 
The only way either 
one of these 
challenges will be 
possible is if we 
address them as a 
united community. 
These issues are too 
big to fix if we are 
divided. 

My top priorities are to 
1): Restore the health 
of the Marco 
waterbody by 
upgrading the sewage 
treatment plant; 2) 
Focus on improving 
the quality of life on 
Marco, and 3) 
Improving the 
transparency and 
productivity of our city 
government. 

  



Marco Island City Council Candidates 
Responses to League of Women Voters VOTE411 Candidate Questionnaire 

 

https://onyourballot.vote411.org/build.do 2 

 Brechnitz Dowell Folley Palumbo Rivera 

Question #2: What 
measures should the 
city take to improve 
water quality in Marco 
Island’s canals? 

Construct tide flushing 
structures so that tidal 
flow can more easily 
flush our canals. This 
was in the original 
Mackle brothers plan, 
but was never 
completed. Begin a 
pilot aeration program 
to see if we can get 
higher oxygen levels 
in our canal water. 
Continue an 
aggressive testing 
program both onshore 
and offshore. 

As above. As noted above, we 
need to launch a 
variety of projects to 
see which yield the 
best results.  We also 
need to add additional 
water quality 
monitoring locations in 
the Marco River and 
the Gulf to better 
assess whether the 
water issues in the 
canal are more 
impacted by local 
factors of by external 
factors, such as runoff 
from Lake  
Okeechobee.  I hope 
to see a variety of 
projects in place within 
the next 12-18 months 
designed to improve 
our water quality, 
regardless of the 
source of the organic 
pollutants. 

The first step is that 
the City must convince 
the residents that we 
need to bite the bullet, 
foot the bill, and do 
whatever is necessary 
to address our water 
quality issues. From 
there, we can look at 
improving our water 
and sewer plant, 
organic fertilizers, 
joining with other 
coastal communities 
to fight for clean water 
on a local and state 
level, and any other 
technologies available 
to us. 

An upgrade of the 
sewage treatment 
plant should be 
completed as soon as 
possible. Marco’s 
reuse water (also 
known as “poop 
water”) from the 
sewage treatment 
plant is currently used 
to irrigate the 
landscaping of 
condos, hotels, city 
medians, and golf 
courses across the 
Island. This reuse 
water is equivalent to 
spraying liquid 
fertilizer on the 
landscaping and 
pollutes the canals 
and waterways. 
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Question #3: How will 
you work to address 
the lack of affordable 
workforce housing in 
Marco Island? 

Marco Island is close 
to buildout so there is 
little opportunity for 
impactful projects on 
the island. Work with 
Collier County to 
develop housing close 
by. We are a small 
government and 
probably would get 
more bang for our 
buck by partnering 
with Collier County 
and their affordable 
housing initiatives. 

The Collier County 
Affordable Housing 
Advisory Committee 
(AHAC) has had multiple 
meetings with many 
ideas put forward. Their 
next meeting is October 
18. 

Marco Island will be 
rescheduling an 
Affordable Housing 
workshop. 

In prior years, there was 
an Interlocal Agreement 
with Collier County. This 
is an option that still 
should be on the table. 

There are limited 
things that can be 
done on Island to help 
here, but we should 
work aggressively with 
employers in the city 
to take advantage of 
the variety of County 
and State programs 
available to assist 
employees in 
defraying 
transportation and 
rental costs to enable 
then to work on Marco 
Island.  A workshop on 
this issue is set for 
later this month with 
City Council and 
members of the 
community. 

 This is a serious 
issue; no ideas should 
be discounted. We 
could look towards 
possible land 
purchases in the 951 
corridor of Naples, we 
could consider 
employee stipends 
that can only be used 
towards housing on 
Marco or in the East 
Naples area. The City 
could work with 
generous 
residents/property 
owners who are willing 
to rent at reduced cost 
for our workforce. All 
options need to be 
considered. 

Assessing the basic 
need is the first step. 
This involves working 
with the commercial 
community to identify 
staffing levels and 
current housing 
arrangements. Some 
of the workers that I 
have talked to do not 
want to live on Marco. 
They say it is “too 
boring.” Factually 
understanding the 
workforce needs and 
wants will help define 
gaps. 
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Question #4: How will 
you work to improve 
neighborhood safety 
and the overall quality 
of life for the residents 
of Marco Island, 
especially youth and 
families? 

Marco Island is 
extremely safe. In 
2021 we only had 36 
crimes that rose above 
the level of a 
misdemeanor. We are 
the third safest cityin 
Florida and have often 
been the safest city. In 
terms of quality of life, 
we are trying to 
develop an intelligent 
traffic system to move 
traffic on and off the 
island in a much more 
efficient manner in 
order to impact the 
quality of life for our 
citizens. 

-Implementation of 
National Neighborhood 
Watch program. nnw.org 
It is the premier crime 
prevention and 
community mobilization 
program. 

-Short/long term goals 
for Parks/Rec budget 
especially for 
youth/family/young adult 
programs. 

-Implement Naples’ Leaf 
Blower Ordinance 

-Provide guidelines for 
electric bikes/scooters to 
ensure better safety for 
pedestrians and users 
alike 

Well, improving safety 
on the Island may be 
hard to do, as we are 
already one of the 
safest communities in 
the State or indeed the 
entire country.  I have 
king supported a 
reasonable rental 
registration ordinance, 
and now that our 
citizens have voted to 
enact one, my job is to 
assure that it is 
successfully 
implemented in a way 
which improves the 
quality of life for all our 
citizens . 

A police force that is 
engrained in our 
community and 
working together with 
our citizens is a must. 
We need something 
that resembles a 
small-town police 
force from years ago 
where everyone 
knows the officers 
personally. Our Chief 
is working in that 
direction and is off to a 
great start. More City-
sponsored outdoor 
activities would 
increase quality of life 
for all residents of 
Marco Island 

Safe sidewalks are 
important in promoting 
an active lifestyle and 
contributing to the 
quality-of-life and a 
sense of community 
for all residents of 
Marco Island. The 
vacation rental 
program (STR) is 
currently under review 
by the city council and 
we hope a simple yet 
effective form of a 
rental registration 
ordinance will pass. A 
senior center will add 
focus to the lives of 
many elders on 
Marco. 
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Question #5: What 
measures should the 
City take to address 
flooding and potential 
loss of property and 
life caused by tides 
(i.e., king tide/sunny 
day flooding), storms, 
and rising sea level? 

In so far as tidle (sic) 
surges are concerned, 
there is very little the 
city can do except 
partner with the Corps 
of Engineers to 
partipate (sic) in their 
hardening master plan 
for Collier County. 
They have proposed 
spending over $1 
billion in Collier 
county. The city has 
been working tirelessly 
to improve our storm 
water drainage 
system. Improving our 
swale system to catch 
more water so it does 
not flow dir 

-Improvement to swale 
system across the Island 

-Consider FEMA Flood 
Plain levels in new home 
building code. 

Much of this is already 
in place.  As new 
homes are built or old 
ones replaced we 
have already raised 
the height requirement 
so that flooding risks 
are abated.  This 
change saved 
countless homes from 
severe damage from 
the flooding caused by 
Hurricane Ian.  We 
also have 
implemented improved 
standards for sea 
walls as old ones are 
replaced.  These are 
the most critical steps 
in my opinion. 

Truthfully, this is not 
an issue that Marco 
Island may be able to 
address on its own. 
This will need to be 
addressed on a county 
and state-wide level. 
However, we should 
consider higher 
building elevations, 
beachfront dredge and 
fill, and introducing 
more natural 
vegetation on the 
dunes. In addition, 
better swale 
maintenance and 
drainage definitely 
needs to be 
addressed. 

Do not forget power 
outages. Some homes 
experienced flooding, 
while all homes 
experienced power 
outage. Marco 
benefits from more 
contemporary 
construction from 
more modern 
construction codes. A 
reference document 
for flood response is 
“Repairing Your 
Flooded Home,” 
FEMA P-234 which 
includes a section on 
“flood proofing” of 
homes. Storm-
proofing the electric 
grid on Marco should 
be investigated. 

 


